

17 February 2023

Dr Caroline Williams
Executive Officer
Public Accounts and Estimates Committee
Parliament House
Spring Street
EAST MELBOURNE VIC 3002

By email: paec@parliament.vic.gov.au

Dear Caroline

Response to 2022-23 Budget Estimates Recommendations

We provide the following response to a recommendation made by the Public Accounts and Estimates Committee in its Report on the 2022–23 Budget Estimates directed to our departments.

Recommendation 101: The Departments of the Legislative Council and the Legislative Assembly consider including performance measures in the 2023–24 Budget to capture the inquiries and reports produced by their Standing Committees.

Response: We have requested the Department of Treasury and Finance to include a new qualitative performance measure for each department in the 2023-24 Budget Paper No. 3 to reflect committee members' satisfaction with advice about procedures, research and administration of Standing Committees.

Yours sincerely

Bridget Noonan

Clerk of the Legislative Assembly

Robert McDonald

Clerk of the Legislative Council